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Te Tūāpapa Kura Kāinga has an organisational strategy and action plan for lifting cultural capability, 
which includes the use of te reo Māori. There have been no changes to this plan, however funding 
has reduced in light of broader fiscal constraints.  
 
There are several training initiatives for staff to build their cultural capability and use of te reo 
Māori. You can find this information in our 2023 Annual Report at: 
https://www.hud.govt.nz/assets/Uploads/Documents/Te-Tuapapa-Kura-Kainga-Annual-Report-
2023.pdf  
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review of my response by the Ombudsman, in 
accordance with section 28(3) of the Act. The relevant details can be found on the Ombudsman’s 
website at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 
 
As part of our ongoing commitment to openness and transparency, the Ministry proactively releases 
information and documents that may be of interest to the public. As such, this response, with your 
personal details removed, may be published on our website. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Jessica Smith 
Deputy Chief Executive, Māori-Crown Relations  
Te Tūāpapa Kura Kāinga – Ministry of Housing and Urban Development 
 
  
 




